
 
Concordia Neighborhood Associa1on 

P.O. Box 11194 
Portland, OR 97211 

www.concordiapdx.org 

Rick Lauer 

Senior Vice President, Real Estate Solu1ons 

Lutheran Church Extension Fund, Missouri Synod 

10733 Sunset Office Drive, Suite #300 

St. Louis, Missouri  63127 

July, 2021 

Re:  The future of the Concordia University site in Portland - Request for dialog with CNA 
  

Dear Mr Lauer, 

For more than a century, Concordia University served as an anchor to our neighborhood, 
providing not only an educa1on for students who aUended, but good jobs, as well as a 
handsomely landscaped campus with a library, generously shared with local residents.  

So important is this associa1on, that our neighborhood itself takes its name from this Lutheran 
ins1tu1on - Concordia. 

The future of the 24-acre campus is of keen interest to the 10,000 residents and 1,000 local 
businesses represented by the Concordia Neighborhood Associa1on (CNA).  

CNA board members seek to open a line of communica1on with the LCEF, as the current owner 
of the University campus.   

We are sad to see this venerable, well-regarded ins1tu1on close, especially so abruptly and with 
so liUle warning to students, faculty and the neighborhood.  



Now, we seek to introduce ourselves, and ask to open a dialog with the LCEF to express our 
collec1ve hope that your church’s extension fund will consult with neighborhood 
representa1ves regarding selec1on of a new owner.  

We truly hope that, whomever the new owner ends up being, that they will value having a 
posi1ve rela1onship with the neighborhood.  

We have a broad outreach to our residents and businesses, and are a 1ght-knit community.  We 
are here to support a construc1ve dialog, and an orderly transi1on to new owners who will 
keep the goodwill of residents, many of whom aUend local Lutheran churches, intact.  

Would you and those with authority to make decisions for this site be willing to open a line of 
communica1on with us over the future of this site?   

Thank you for your considera1on. 

Sincerely, 

  

  
Peter Keller 

Chair, Concordia Neighborhood Associa1on 

chair@concordiapdx.org 

Cc: 

Bart Day, LCEF President and CEO 

10733 Sunset Office Drive, Suite 300 

St. Louis, MO 63127-1020 

Bart.Day@lcef.org 
  

Susan Olson, LCEF NW District vice president 

1700 N.E. KnoU Street 

Portland 97213 

susan.olson@lcef.org 

Peter J Keller


